Marotiri Messenger

From the Principal’s Desk

Wednesday 4th August 2021
Week 2 Term 3

Kia ora Koutou,

Greetings to parents and members of the Marotiri School
Community,

I offer a warm welcome to our six new students who began Term 3
with us, along with their families. We also welcomed Mrs Jill
Simons who is teaching Room 6 this term while Michelle Fletcher
undertakes her Sabbatical leave to research the pedagogy and
benefits of Learning through Play. We look forward to Michelle
sharing her findings with us on her return at the start of next term.
Last week Ms Rose Patterson was relieving in Room 2 for Mrs
Suzy Aislabie who was away on sick leave. Due to an underlying
health issue, Mrs Aislabie has reluctantly made the decision to
reduce her teaching hours to 4 days per week. The Board and |
support Suzy in this decision. A 0.2 teaching positon (1 day per
week) has been advertised and we will advise as soon as an
appointment has been made. We are seeking a vibrant,
experienced teacher to work collaboratively with Suzy and bring
their own strengths to Room 2.

It is with a heavy heart that we also farewell Sean and Ashleigh
Meyer at the end of this week as they prepare to move to the
sunny Bay of Islands to take up a new farming venture. Sean has
been a fabulous asset to our Board and Ashleigh has been a
highly valued member of staff working as a Teacher Aide. The
staff will have a farewell moming tea for Ashleigh on Thursday.
Parents are very welcome to come along and join us. A small plate
of finger food is appreciated. The appointment of a new teacher
aide is currently underway.

School currently has the look of a busy building site with the recent
demolition and removal of our aged sports shed and the ground
work having been prepared for the new shed which will house
sports gear, gardening equipment and a new FOS storage room.
Thank you to Richard Webber, Michael Sargent, John Anderson,

Guy Pennington, Tony Chamberlin, Steph Russeil and Dylan
Hilhorst for dismantling and disposing of the old shed.

During the school holidays our existing water tanks were
demolished and removed. They were replaced with a larger tank
and new pump and filtration system. Our long awaited Astroturf is
also due this week. This will be laid on the netball court and
concrete area outside Room 1 and 2. During this time, there will be
some disruption to netball practices and also access to Rooms 1,
2 and 6. We ask that parents and students from these rooms
access these classrooms via the hall side of Rooms 1 and 2.
Room 6 parents will use the pathway beside the Admin Office.
Thank you in advance for your understanding.

This week | joined principals from across New Zealand at the three
day National Principals Conference in Rotorua. The annual
conference provides opportunity to network with other principals
and educators and learn about the latest educational and
organisational trends in a rapidly evolving education system. In
September we will be welcoming our new evaluative partner from
the Education Review Office who will be working alongside us in a
revised style ERO review

Preparation is underway for the Tuwharetoa Kapa Haka festival
(14 September) with the help of Matua Grant. We are seeking
volunteers to help organise Kapa Haka uniforms for our team. If
you are able to assist please contact the office. Finally, in Week 9
we will present our School Production; Nga Korero Tuku iho —
Tuwharetoa Stories of the Past.

Quote of the week: Education gives us an understanding of the
world around us and offers us an opportunity to use that
knowledge wisely.

Nga mihi

Rose Symes
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Farewell from Marotiri School Z g
A sincere farewell to the following students and their s
families who have left our school.— Reece & Isobel from Rm 5.

We wish you all the best with your new ventures.

Birthday Celebrations
Turning 6 this month is Helaina (4th), Turning 11 is Lana ‘ x
n

(11th), Turning 12 is Caroline {12th), Turning 13 is
Isaac (14th),
Happy Birthday to you all !!

A warm welcome to the following students and their families who
have joined us at school:- Mack in Room 2, Summer and Molly in
Room 4, Helaina in room 5, Alaina & Ryder in Room 6.
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What's On This Term

4th Aug John Parsons Presentation ‘Protect Kids From
Digital Harm’ 6.30pm
10th Aug Oral Health—FIluoride Treatment
10th Aug Student Led Conferences— 1.15pm to 6.00pm
Interview bookings available on Skool Loop
12th Aug Student Led Conferences—3.15pm to 5.45pm
Interview bookings available on Skool Loop
13th Aug Pourakahua Performance (Show) 9.30am
17th Aug Masterpiece School Photos
19th Aug Yr 7&8 Tough Guy/Gal challenge—Rotorua
24th Aug Marotiri School Cross Country
27th Aug Pinelands Schools Cross Country
30th Aug Cricket Taster Sessions Yr 1-4
1st Sept Cross Country Taupo
1st Sept Y8 Enrolment Week Taupo-Nui-a-Tia 9.30am
2nd Sept Badminton Taster Sessions Yr 1-4
8th Sept Wig Wednesday/Crazy Hair Day—Child Cancer
14th Sept Tuwharetoa Kapa Haka Festival (Date TBC)
21st Sept School Production—Matinee & Evening performance
30th Sept Pinelands Rugby tournament (TBC)
1st Oct Last day of Term
SUPER STUDENTS

Week ending 9th July -

Senior Studio— Cam Walters, Kyzier Harris

Room 2— Lana Breingan, Shaylah Adamson

Room 3— Leah Gibson, Richie Frantzetis, Lila Webber

Room 4— Tyrone Leach, Khorun Lee, Alayna Te Tai,
Kaiden Frankhouser

Room 5— Rose Webber, Karly Dillon

Room 6— Candice Leach, Emily Drysdale

Week ending 30th July - g
Senior Studio— Caroline Pepper, Jessie Wynn

Room 2— Brieanna Fletcher, Kayden McCormack

Room 3— Elijah Middleton, Elijah Whitehead, RJ Hawke
Room 4— Harix Lee, Jack Farr

Room 5— Karly Dillon, Ben Sargent

Room 6— Alice Waterworth, William Finlayson

FOS Thankyou - ;; 2
FOS would like to thank you all for supporting our '"w \7“
Oxford Pie fundraiser, we raised $720! e - é

Thankyou to Bryony Woylie, Nic Anderson, Anna
Webber, Charlotte Jilesen Tanya Wood & Nicole Woodford for
helping pack and distribute the orders.

. Sincere thanks to The Kidd Family for the generous
donation of 2 heifers in July for the benefit of Marotiri

School, which saw an injection of $3223.10 into our school
bank account.

My enclosure js about a Tiger—By Axle, Leah and Richie

SWINGING INTO
TERM 3

DOWNLOAD THE SKOOL
LOOP APP TODAY AND
NEVER MISS OUT ON
IMPORTANT INFORMATION
AGAIN! OUR SCHOOL APP
ENSURES EXCELLENT AND
RELIABLE
COMMUNICATION
BETWEEN OUR SCHOOL
AND PARENTS AT ALL
TIMES!

DOWNLOAD
FREE TODAY!
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AMAZING FEATURES: "

NOTICES, PARENT-TEACHER INTERVIEWS,
CONTACTS,PUSH- NOTIFICATIONS,
ABSENTEE REPORTING, CALENDAR,
PERMISSION SLIPS, NEWSLETTERS,
CONTACT-TRACING

Room 3 Artwork

My groups enclosure is for a gorilla
A gorilla needs:
Water to stay hydrated. My group made a bowl of water and a
waterfall.
A gorilla also needs shade on a hot day. My group made a bunch
of trees and a cold grassy bed to rest on.
A gorilla needs a place to sleep at night. My group made a cave
with a soft tan brown hay bed inside.
A gorilla wants toys to play with. | made a soccer ball and a set of
musical tubes.
A gorilla wants a play ground. Harlan made monkey bars and
Alice made a rope ladder and a seesaw. We needed a fence so
the gorilla couldn’t escape. Connor made a fence out of wool and
sticks.
By Lila, Alice, Connor, Harlan & Aubree



OTHER NOTICES

HELLO FROM THE BOARD
Welcome back to term 3
If you've visited school [ately, you will have noticed the old
equipment shed has been demolished and the site prepared for
the new one to go up. Massive thank you to the team that made
that happen!
Also, the new turf is being laid by the friendly crew from Team Turf
at the moment. If weather permits, this will be completed by early
next week; we're looking forward to seeing this in place.
John Parsons, who is a cyber security expert, is coming to school
at 6:30pm tonight (Wed 4th) with a presentation called 'Protect
kids from digital harm'. By all accounts it is a very
beneficial evening for parents/caregivers of children with online
access. Hopefully see you there.
With calving in full swing for many, now's the time to save a well-
marked friesian bull or hereford calf for our Livestock Scheme.
For obligation-free information, please phone board member
Brad Woodford 021 589 444,
Take care out there and stay warm!

Marotiri School Board of Trustees
Presiding Member  Steph Russell
Principal Rose Symes
Staff Rep Michelle Fletcher
Members Sean Meyer
Richard Webber
Richard Simpson
Brad Woodford
Michelle Hine
Board of Trustees’ meetings are held monthly in the staffroom on
the third or fourth Tuesday of the month at 6.30pm and are open to
all people interested in attending.

. Fluoride vamish is a temporary protective coating that is
- = painted on your child’s teeth. It is quick and easy to apply
and does not have a bad taste.

Currently, fluoride varnish is applied every year by our
dental team as part of our normal treatment to prevent decay,
however, your school is part of a program in which the Lakes
District Health Board Oral Health Service is applying fluoride
varnish every six months as recommended by the Ministry of
Health.

Eligible children in years 1-8 will receive the fluoride varmish on
10th August. A separate notice has been sent home last week.

8 =

Signing children out during school hours
Please ensure you sign your child out AT THE
OFFICE if you are taking them early. This assists
with our end of day procedures and ensures we are
not looking for children who normally catch the bus.
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COMMUNITY NOTICES

Fuel for Schools

Northfuels School Sponsorship Programme
As a Northfuels customer, you can nominate a participating school
to receive 50 cents for every 100 litres of bulk fuel that you have
delivered. We accrue these funds and when a participating school
has reached $1000 through the programme they can choose to
redeem either a technology or sports equipment package.
To see if you can help too: contact North Fuels 08004843543
Or www.northfuels.co.nz
Thankyou Tim Redstone for your ongoing sponsorship.

Rental Wanted
A couple looking for a 2+bdrm house, would prefer long term.
References available. If you have a place or know of a place
please call Jonathan 02109061547

Power Site Required
My name is Stu Caldwell. | have a job in the area de-homing
calves for approximately 2 1/2 months. My partner and | have a
caravan to live in but require power and ablutions.
Has anybody got the room for us to park up with these facilities.
If you can help please contact Stu on 021 2650909

Friday 20" August
$15 each (includes pudding & fry bread)

Tickets can be purchased through Holly or Lucy at Country Kidz via text
or email. Please see details below.

Holly — 0212441882 hhutchins87@gmail.com

Lucy - — 0276291892 countivkidz@xtra.co.nz
Ticket orders must be in by Tuesday 17 August.

Hangi will be ready for collection on Friday 20" August from Tirohanga
Hall between 5.30pm — 6pm, please dine in or takeaway, drinks will be
available from the bar.

Thank you for

your support!!

Early Childhood Education
* Kinloch Kindergarten is now open. For further information,
contact Jayne on kinloch@centralkids.org.nz
* Kiwi Steps Preschool, 42 Tihoi Road, Whakamaru
8am-5pm for all children 0-5 years. Open school holidays.
Bicultural leamning environment. ECE, Primary and Te Kohanga
Reo qualified teachers. 20 hrs FREE for 3&4 year olds. 07 8828234
or 027 9330368 office@kiwisteps.co.nz
* Whakamaru Playcentre Corner Arataki & Tihoi Roads. Fridays
9.30am-12noon. This is a free, parent-run programme for children
aged 0-5 years. Phone Holly 021 2426066 or Becky 027 6373670
whakamaru.playcentre@gmail.com
* Country Kidz ECE is a community based centre for preschoolers
from 6 months to 5 years old. We warmly welcome new families to
the area. Morning session 8.30am - 12.30pm, Full day session
8.30am - 3.30pm 20 free ECE hours available for 2, 3 and 4 year
olds - conditions apply. Please contact us on 07 333 9111 or
at countrykidz@xira.co.nz Centre Manager: Sarndra Evans




Please support our sponsors

perrin ag

NEW ZEALAND AGRI-BUSINESS ADVISORS

@P

EMPOWERING AGRIBUSINESS
07 349 1212

consult@perrinag.net.nz
www.perrinag.net.nz

HOMEKILL
Wt

Call the friendly team on 07 8828575
Kelly 027 6965223
314 Tihoi Road (SH32) Whakamaru

WHAKAMARU
V-FOMP SERVICES
I
Locally owned since 1982
+ Deep well bore servicing
+  Pumps—pressure & submersible
+ Pipes & fittings
+ Wood splitter hire
Matthew Richardson 0274 221309
Libby Richardson 07 372822
info@whakamarupumps.co.nz

SPARE
ADVERTISING
SPACE

If you would like to
advertise here, please
contact the school office

Juliet Harris
M: 027 6108326
0
WATER DELIVERIES  pgpoy 2252 Taupo 335
027 610 8324

e doubleh2go@gmail.com
‘ www doubleh2go.conz

CALYNCORP SPRAYING LTD

BOOM SPRAYING SPECIALIST

073773299 0272209339 * calyncorp@xtraconz

Facehook - thebeautyroombynikita
Ingtagram - thebeautyroom_bynikita
Cellphore - 0274480586

Contracted By
\ \ ) NZ Post
%B é ?zm Alan Te Maari
027 2128618

Introducing The Beauty Room
By Nikita Moserip. Annette
5+yeargpxpmpnce Powell

Located at Marofiri Road O RSSO

Kelly Fraser

Rural/Lifestyle Sales Consultant

M 027 305 3900
E kelly.fraser@pb.co.nz

Property Brokers’

'NGA Engineering Ltd

-FORHIRE

1.9 Tonne Digger, Tip Trailer & Operator
» Clean out your calf pens

» Landscaping around your sheds & house |
(your wife will appreciate this)

+ Auger upto 600mm for shed footmg

« Waterlines

» General Engineering \ JJ (
» Minimum charge 1 hr on site i—
Phone Neville Arden - 020 408 24593

to discuss rates & your requirements

CHRIS WYNN #1: 0274541 133 [E Heli Hire Tiboi Base
E: westernbayhelicopters@yahoo.cong  W: www hedihire.co.nz

TOKOROA & DISTRICTS VETERINARY SERVICES
Full 24 Hr Vet Care 07 886 6119
WHAKAMARU CLINIC Mon-Fri 8.30am to 4.30pm 07 8828 094




